
 

DAR ES SALAAM STOCK EXCHANGE PLC 
 

PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT 

The Board of Directors of Dar es Salaam Stock Exchange PLC (DSE) announces the 
departure of Dr. Ellinami J. Minja, Chairman of the DSE Board of Directors following 
the end of his tenure after serving DSE Board for 6 years as Chairman and a 
representative of the Government of the United Republic of Tanzania in the Board.  

Since 2019, Dr. Minja has played a critical role in leading the Board and guiding 
Management in various matters. We thank him for the 6 years of dedicated service. We 
will miss him, and we do wish him the very best in his next endeavours. 

Dr. Minja’s position in the DSE Board has been filled by Mr. Daniel Ole Sumayan and 
on 7th April 2025 the DSE Board during its 35th Extra-Ordinary Meeting elected Mr. 
Sumayan, Chairman of the Board of Directors.  

 

  

Mr. Daniel Ole Sumayan 

Mr. Sumayan is the Director of Corporate Services at the Gaming Board of Tanzania, a 
role he held since August 2004. He oversees Finance, Planning, Human Resources, 
Administration, and ICT functions. He holds an MSc in Finance (Strathclyde University, 
UK), a BCom in Accounting (UDSM), and is a CPA (T). 

With over 20 years at the Gaming Board and 8 years at the Bank of Tanzania as a 
banking regulator, he brings extensive experience in corporate strategy and regulatory 
oversight. He has served on several boards across banking, microfinance, and fund 
management, and is well-versed in corporate governance and Tanzania’s business 
landscape. 

Issued by: 

MARY S. MNIWASA 
 

SECRETARY TO THE DSE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 


